Final Approved - 3/7/22

Draft - 2/8/22

CAMARILLO QUILTERS ASSOCIATION

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINTUES

Tuesday, February 8, 2022

CALL TO ORDER

The Zoom general membership meeting was conducted by CQA Co-President Joey Strait and called to order at 9:40 am.

REMINDERS AND PRESIDENT'S WELCOME

Happy Birthdays wishes to all February birthdays

Welcome new members

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Treasurer's Report

Checking - 5,999.39, CD - 18,805.59, Savings/Money Market - 34.066.72

When writing a check to CQA, please write what the amount is for on the memo

line.

Nominating Committee update by Barbara Witman – Barbara shared her rewarding experience serving on the CQA board and invited everyone to consider joining this fun and vital group. Contact Barbara for more information.

Retreat Re-scheduled – the retreat has been postponed to June. Postponement is due to lack of sign-ups.

Barn Quilts Workshop – has been re-scheduled by Thelma Atkinson for March 14.

It will be at the Community Center in one of the conference rooms.

Workshops – Tedi announced that the workshop on March 9th will consist of two workshops, each three hours long. The April workshop with Mel Beach will be

"Intriguing Interleaves". It is a quilt as you go technique – priced at \$35.00.

UFO Challenge – must complete 10 quilts in 11 months. Up to 3 items can be submitted in one month.

BOM – There is still time to catch up on the Block of the Month. Send photos to Lynne or Jennifer for web postings.

Continued next page

Quilt Event - The date is April 30th. Between 40 & 50 people are involved. The "call for quilts" form will be resent by Joey. There will need to be a 4"x6" photo attached. The tour consists of 10 locations. A great boutique with over 12 Raffle Baskets will be at the Community Center. 3,000 tickets are on the way for selling. There have been invitations sent to 12 other guilds. The next meeting of the planning committee is Fri Feb 25th at 10:am at the Dudley House.

SPEAKER

Candyce Grisham presented her trunk show with an introduction to her book "Dresden Quilt Block Reimagined".

SHOW & TELL SLIDE SHOW PRESENTATION

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Thank you for attending! Next meeting is March 8th. It is not too late to sign up for tomorrow's class. The Fabric Shoppe has 5 of the needed rulers available for sale. If interested in attending, call Tedi as soon as possible. Also, sign up for Kathy McNeil's "Owls & Innovative Border" class for March.

ADJOURNMENT was at 11:15 am.

Minutes respectfully submitted by,

s/s Jane Aiello, provisional note taker